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TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
WWW.sanantonioheights.org 

Email: sahbulletinboard@gmail.com 
Facebook:  SAH Bulletin Board 

 
EMERGENCY                                                                                                                              911 
 
CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL                                                                             909-980-3994 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT – SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS STATION #12                            909-982-2611 
 
FONTANA SHERIFF’S STATION                                                    BUSINSS LINE - 909-356-6767 
 NON-EMERGENCY                                              DISPATCH 909-829-7311                
 San Antonio Heights Sheriff’s Substation      Deputy’s Business Line 909-476-6293 
                                                                              Deputy Message Phone 909-476-6291 
                                                   
SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY OFFICES 
 ANIMAL CARE & CONTROL SERVICES                                   BUSINESS 909-623-9777 
                                                                                                         EMERGENCY – 909-594-9858 
             CODE ENFORCEMENT                                                                  909 387-8311 Click #3 
             GRAFFITI ABATEMENT HOTLINE               877-44a-bate (877-442-2283) 
 
SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS (Message Phones) 
 San Antonio Heights Association                                                            909-638-1673 
 Produce Backyard Exchange                                                                    909-638-1673 
 Citizens Patrol Garage                                                                               909-920-0204 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SAHA 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Bob Cable, President 
John Navarro, Vice President 
Elyse Skeate, Secretary 
Donna Hawthorne, Treasurer 
Dean Gallagher 
Betty Garrison 
 
Ken Petschow, Emeritus 

Tom Gomez 
Linda Keagle 
Grace Kendall 
Nita McElwain 
Cindy Wirth 
Francesca Zummo  
 
 



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
BOB CABLE 

 
As the craziness continues throughout our nation and people are 
getting more and more upset about whatever position you take, let 
us stop.  Breathe, take a minute and see what is going to affect us in 
our community.  
  
As everyone should recall the San Antonio Heights Association 
took a position of opposing annexation into the FP-5 “tax” district.  
Through our legal action against the County of San Bernardino we 
all, and I mean all property owners that were annexed into the FP-5 
district received a two-year refund plus interest.  There is now a 
ballot measure that will put this illegal tax to the vote of the people 
affected.  As president of the San Antonio Heights Association I 
would urge you to vote YES on Measure U.  This would eliminate 

the illegal additional tax that was imposed on us.  
 
Our fire service has been impacted.  We now “share” station 12 with the residents in north Upland 
and should not have to pay more for less.  This is not to say that we do not love our men and women 
in the fire service.  We have always and will continue to support them.  This is a county 
administration issue that the Board of Supervisors needs to solve through their own budgeting, and 
not on the backs of those that already pay for fire service through their taxes.  If you would like 
additional information on this issue, I would urge you to visit the website www.redbrennan.org and 
click on the “repeal FP-5” tab. 
 
As we wait for the “all clear” and things to get back to normal. I hope that everyone is “staying 
safe” and trying to keep cool.  Remember none of this makes a difference if you are not here to 
enjoy life! 

 
VISIT OUR “UPDATED” SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION WEBSITE 

  WWW.SANANTONIOHEIGHTS.ORG 
 
 

The San Antonio Heights Gazette Newsletter – The information and conclusions 
printed is based solely upon our best judgment and analysis of data.  It is not guaranteed or 
necessarily a complete statement of all available information.  The policy of the Gazette is to 
publish correction statements if errors are discovered.  It is our desire to publish a newsletter that 
is informational, interesting, and fun to read.  We welcome your comments and suggestions.  
Donna Hawthorne, Editor 
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San Bernardino County Fire Department 
SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS – STATION 12 

 “2020 (January-June) CALLS FOR SERVICE” REPORT 
TYPE OF SERVICE CALL       NUMBER OF RESPONSES 
      1/1/19-6/30/19              1/1/20-6/30/20 
 Fire 3       3    5 
 Fire Alarm       6    4 
 HazMat      1    1 
 Medical Aid                177                       178 
 Powerline Down      2    5 
 Public Service/Other/Misc.     9    7 
 Rescue       1    0 
 Traffic Collision      1    3 
 TOTAL SERVICE CALLS               200                       203 
These stats also reflect responses to SAH by other fire units in the Battalion when Medic Engine 
12 was on a different emergency.  

 
WELCOME “MIKE PARSONS” 
 FIREFIGHTER-PARAMEDIC 

  

IT IS OFFICIAL!  Battalion Chief Serrano 
announced that Captain Shipway’s new 
firefighter-paramedic passed his probationary 
testing and is the newest member to the Crew 
at Station 12.  He also invited residents to drop 
by to meet and congratulate Mike. 

The above stats provided to us by Battalion 
Chief  Serrano and gives us a comparison of 
the most recent six months and the same period 
a year ago.  
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COMMUNITY RED CROSS BLOOD BANK HELD AT  
LIFE BIBLE FELLOWSHIP CHURCH 

 
I met with Kim Cook, Member of Life Bible Fellowship Church (LBFC) and Coordinator for the Red 
Cross Blood Bank, held at LBFC and she welcomed me with a brief tour and explained how the 
process works.   We are sure there were many other Heights’ residents who willingly donated 

blood that day, but, when I arrived, I spotted Cindy Wirth, 
a SAHA Board member and Tom Antola, SAH resident, 
giving blood and Katie Hawthorne, SAH resident, happy 
she was finished but took a moment for her photo with 
one of the Blood Bank volunteers.      
 
Kim told me Life Bible welcomes the Red Cross to use 
their facilities several times each year.  On this occasion 
LBFC had combined the Blood Bank along with a Drive-
thru Donation Station  where they collected specific 
items to be distributed to shut-in seniors in this area.  This 
was especially important in May because extra blood was 
needed because of COVID-19.  Donations were also being 

coordinated and supported by Foothill Family Shelter, 
Inland Valley Hope Partners and Gibson Senior Center. 
 
Our thanks to Cindy, Katie, Tom, and other residents 
who donated blood or made donations to help seniors 
in this area.  Another Blood Bank was held in August and 
if you are interested in donating at future Blood Banks, 
you can contact LBFC at (909) 981-4848 to find out when 
the next one is scheduled.  SAHA is incredibly pleased to 
be associated with LBFC as they have been very 
generous, helpful, and supportive at our events. 
 
 

MISSION STATEMENT:  Our Association was formed to protect the interests of San Antonio 
Heights’ homeowners and residents.  SAHA communicates and cooperates with the many 
organizations that render us critical services.  Our members’ diversified experience is being 
employed to research vital issues.  Our goal is to work with all parties concerned to expedite 
mutually beneficial decisions on matters of social welfare impacting the Heights.  
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 BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS REMEMBERED 

 

May 4th - Tony Zummo celebrated his 90th Birthday with 
a surprise “Drive By” with over 40 vehicles filled with family 
& friends.  After weeks of anticipation of a formal dinner 
planned for this day, his wife, Francesca, cancelled the party 
– giving in to  the demands and safety prevention of the 
Coronavirus. Tony and Francesca moved to the Heights in 
2000 and became involved with the Community by 
volunteering with Citizens on Patrol and membership in 
SAHA. Tony was a real trooper as the decorated cars kept 
coming with family, friends, laughter, cute posters – Tony 
was enjoying everyone who had come to share his birthday.  

 

 

 

August 16th - Laurna Slack’s 75th Surprise Birthday 
Tea.  Laurna’s two daughters, Danielle and Nikki, and 
their children hosted this wonderful, over the top, Tea, 
with freshly prepared sandwiches, croissants, cookies, 
cake, and more. Laurna looked beautiful as she entered 
the room totally holding her composure as you could tell 
she was clearly surprised.  The family had every detail 
in place, and everyone had so much fun.  Thanks to 
Laurna for sharing her 75th Birthday with us.  Betty 
Garrison with Laurna (picture), long-time friends from 
living in the Heights,  Bunco,  Tea’s and their 
motorcycle riding days. It was a fabulous event. Laurna 
also hosted a wonderful Tea in 2012 for the San Antonio 
Heights Association during its 125th Anniversary Year.    
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GIUSEPPE’S RESTAURANT 
 

 
On August 11th, after not dining out for months, I invited my daughter, Jill, and family to 
dinner and we decided to go to Giuseppe’s, since they now have the new patio dining set 
up outside to meet CoVid regulations.  We ran into  Heights’ long-time residents, Dan and 
Suzanne Farris. Dan has lived in the Heights since a teenager and after Dan  and  Suzanne  

(from Louisiana) married 
and this is where they raised 
their family, three boys who 
now grown.  Dan and 
Suzanne have been active 
Patrons of the  Association 
and have regularly attended 
our annual meetings and 
events.  Dan was also active 
with the first CERT training  
group.     

It was evident that Mac, the 
owner of Giuseppe’s, had worked hard to meet all standards to provide  excellent service, 
and the weather was wonderful. I would highly recommend you check Giuseppe’s out if 
you have not already.  Mac, also, has been a loyal friend of the Association, and as far 
back, as I can remember, donated the delicious pizzas served at our Annual Meetings.    
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SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION 
2020 MEMBERSHIP 

 
Our thanks to everyone for the early donations for the 2020 calendar year.  The list below 
are residents who donated from September 1, 2019 to August 31, 2020. The donations 
received are for the 2020 membership year. 
 
PATRONS 
 

Chandrahas Agarwal 
Anonymous 
Betty Billings 
Vaugh & Gwen Brown 
Pat & Kathy Burns 
Bob & Suzanne Cable 
Jolene Carter 
Steve & Ellen Christensen 
Richard & Rebecca Cockrum 
John & Adriana Cummings 
De Young Family 
Dave & Ann Donnan 
Alan & Barbara Doody 
Esther Chang & Paul Elardi 
Frank Paul Elardi 
Daniel & Suzanne Farris 
Paxton & Shelley Gagnet 
Elyse Skeate & Dean Gallagher 
Betty Garrison 
Lloyd & Marion Garrison 
Rawlee & Joyce Genchi 
John & Mary Genest 
John Gerardi 
Steven Dwyer & Tom Gomez 
John & Katie Hawthorne 
Tom Antola & Donna Hawthorne 
Kevin & Yvonne Heaney 
George & Christina Hobson 
Ronald & Susan Hoffman 
Gregg & Brenda Hunemiller 
Hartanto & Mellisri Justin 
Daksha Jain & Sudhir Kapadia 
Michael & Kristine Kaufman 

Chuck & Linda Keagle 
Jim & Celeste Kelber 
Dr. James M. & Rebecca Lally 
Carol J. Lee 
Robert L. Martin, Jr. 
Linda S. Maxwell 
Len & Marilyn Mussack 
John & Joan Navarro 
Tonis W. Niilus 
Rodney & Joy Parker 
Jon & Lynn Persons 
Charles Pfister, Jr. 
Dan & Judy Richards 
Ralph S & Rosalie S Roberts 
Vicki Salvadore 
Vicki L. Seever 
Drs Haleema & Karim Shaikley 
Christopher & Ellie Soltis 
Sheila Stinnett 
Vincent & Lelda Suez 
Howard & Gail Theurer 
Jeremy & Melanie Troesh 
William B. Turner 
J.D. Waller 
Tim & Rose Wheeler 
Betty White 
Brenda Wilcoxson 
Richard & Barbara Williams 
Ron Williams 
Charlene Woodward 
Bill & Charlene Wynn, Jr. 
Tony & Francesca Zummo 
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MEMBERS 
 
Dick & JoAnn Baron 
Ron & Ruth Base 
Robert, Teresa & Nicole Bennett 
Dean & Denise Bond 
Helen Callaway 
Peter Cherbak 
Steve & Marlene Corrington 
Gary & Phyllis Holton Covieo 
Nancy Crabtree 
Gwendolyn Culbreth 
Jean De Lacy 
Ori & Mitra Donde 
Sharon A. Eazell 
Eoin Battles & Avril Egan 
Linda L. Evans 
Bob & Dolores Finch 
Andy Frontzak 
Doyle Robert Taylor & Megan Gallagher 
James D. Halligan 
Ladd & Deanna Hardy 
Susan Heisler 
Larry Wetherbee & Areta Herr 
Barbara Hester 
Lily Higa 
Ruth Higley 
Jack & Fran Holton 
John & Sally Hurst 
Byron Jackson 
Ana Dee Jaska 
Richard & Judy Johnson 
Mike & Sharron Jungman 
Nancy Kasten 
Grace Kendall 
Al & Sharon Knight 
Marcy Kozak 
Ray & Jackie Langeloh 

Robin Wilson & Gary Lauritsen 
Jayne Lee 
Dan & Sally Logue 
Thomas J. McCarthy 
Nita McElwain 
Sally Jo Mertz 
Steve G. & Mariana Miller 
Ruben & Michelle Montoya 
The Nevins Family 
Beth Nunn 
Joan Oyler 
Peggy Bass & John Petrotta 
Robert Poff 
John & Sheri Prado 
Ruben & Deanne Reyes 
Elaine F Rohr 
Joe & Paula Rubinstein 
Richard Sabo 
Jay & Vanessa Sharp 
Ed & Edwina Smothers 
Mark & Leslie Sorensen 
Tom & Rose Spellman 
Wayne & Catherine Stines 
Susan Strain 
Verda Tarbell 
Peter & Joyce Tesoro 
John & Leslie Thompson 
Marilyn von Kuhlberg 
Christopher & Ellie Watson 
D. G. Weede 
Topsey Westerlund 
TerryLynn Whitfield 
Cindy Wirth 
Charles & Thelma Wyant 
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OBITUARIES 

Dear Neighbors,  

Fortunately, we have not heard of any deaths from the coronavirus of residents from the Heights, 
but sadly we have lost several residents this past year.  Although obituaries are published in the 
Daily Bulletin newspaper, we understand there are not that many newspapers delivered now in the 
Heights and thought you might not have known.  We are including several that have been brought 
to our attention.   

 
 

CHARLES (CHUCK) LAWRENCE KEAGLE, III 
 
Chuck Keagle, age 79, passed September 18, 2019, 
at San Antonio Hospital.  Chuck bravely faced his 
cancer diagnosis and fought valiantly for 15 
months, defying the survival statistics.  His wife, 
Linda of 54 years, was by his side. Chuck was born 
on January 1, 1940 in Los Angeles, the son of 
Charles Lawrence Keagle II and May King Louie. 
The family moved to San Dimas in 1947 and Chuck 
stayed close to the area for most of his life. Chuck 
attended San Dimas Grammar School and 
graduated from Bonita High School in 1957. He 
remained close to his Bonita classmates. After high 
school, Chuck enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corps. 
His recollections of boot camp were vivid. Being a 
good storyteller, he enjoyed sharing humorous 
anecdotes of that time. His talents as a hurdler 
qualified him for the Marine Corps Track Team. 
Chuck traveled across the country, setting All-
Marine records. After his 2-year Marine enlistment, 
he attended Mt. San Antonio College, continuing to 

break records as a member of the track team. A college scout from University of Colorado saw him 
at the Mt Sac Relays and offered him a generous scholarship to join their track team. Chuck went 
to Boulder and joined the team as a friend.  
 
Chuck graduated in 1963 with a degree in business & accounting. After college he returned to San 
Dimas, got his first job at Case, Hardy & Associates in Pomona and met a young teacher from 
Illinois--Linda. After a whirlwind courtship, Chuck and Linda married July 10, 1965. Together, 
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they embarked on a lifetime adventure that has included four children and a restaurant empire. Soon 
after, Chuck decided he would rather hire an accountant than be one. With limited restaurant 
experience and an idea for a steakhouse that was new and different, Chuck and Linda opened the 
Cask n' Cleaver in a rustic old ranch house in Cucamonga (formerly Casa de Mayo) in 1967. 
Located in a remote area of old Cucamonga, the story goes that they returned to sign the lease and 
had to go to a gas station for directions. Often their customers would do the same. Surrounded by 
vineyards, wine and grapes became their theme. Chuck bought local wines for the restaurant, and 
developed friendships with the vintners and growers, in the last flourishing years of the Cucamonga 
Wine District. This interest would grow to an appreciation and depth of knowledge about wines far 
beyond just Cucamonga. The original Cask 'n Cleaver celebrated 52 successful years last summer.  
 
In 2001, they assumed ownership of the Sycamore Inn, a landmark restaurant on historic Route 66. 
The Sycamore had special significance to them. Before they were married, they had enjoyed their 
first date there. This decision has turned out to be an exciting opportunity to host many new and 
familiar guests. Other restaurants they have operated include El Gato Gordo and Lord Charley's, 
both on Foothill Boulevard in Upland; also, several Cask n' Cleavers throughout California. Chuck 
loved great food and wine. His love of the grape led to his 30 years involvement as a wine judge 
for the LA County Fair. He especially loved giving wine seminars to fair-goers every year. He also 
judged at the National Orange Show, and New World Wine Competition. Chuck developed an 
interest in farming avocados, leading to the purchase of land in San Antonio Heights. He and Linda 
built a home on a portion of the land, and planted 800 avocado trees on the rest, with the help of 
their young son Charles. His children and then grandchildren will never forget his hair-raising 
tractor rides around the grove, sitting in the scoop.  
 
Chuck served as a director of the California Avocado Commission. Chuck has served on the board 
of directors of the California Restaurant Association, the board of advisors of Cal Poly Pomona 
Collins School of Hospitality Management and was a member the Rotary Club of Rancho 
Cucamonga for 30 years. Chuck loved to share his knowledge of steak, avocados, and wine 
(especially Pinot Noir) for all who would hear. He and Linda were avid skiers; he did not retire 
from skiing, until forced to by declining stamina from his cancer. He and Linda especially love 
road trips off the beaten path.   
 
Chuck's fascination with the world was infectious. Chuck had a passion for life and a curiosity that 
kept him avidly reading. His interest in military history and love of jazz have been passionate 
interests since he was teenager. His infectious smile and wit will be greatly missed by his family 
and friends, as well as his many employees and loyal customers. He would most appreciate if his 
friends "raised a glass" in memory of him. Chuck is survived by his wife, Linda, four children and 
their families and six  grandchildren. 
 
While living in the Heights, Chuck and Linda have always been supportive by donating sausages 
to the COP Breakfast events each year, member of the SAHA Association and spoke on behalf of 
the Heights during the final meeting with LAFCO at Upland City Hall.      

10 11



SHIRLEY WEILAND WALLER 

Shirley Waller, age 93, passed November 16, 2019 at home.  Shirley was a true native of this area, 
born in Upland in (a vastly different) San Antonio 
Hospital, lived in Ontario for 22 years, Upland for 68 years 
and Mt. Baldy for 3 years (for their daughter’s health-
asthma).  She attended Chaffey High School and Chaffey 
Community College. Shirley’s true passion was the love 
of her family, friends, and animals.  She traveled the world 
with her husband, J.T. of 71 amazing years and they had 
many wonderful adventures together.  She was involved 
in many charitable organizations and enjoyed helping 
others.  Shirley is survived by her husband J.T. Waller, her 
two children and their spouses, Rod Waller (Lynette) and 
Allison Sparrow (Robert); four granddaughters, Jennifer, 
Carrie, Rachel, and Holly, eight great grandchildren, 
Keegan, Cameron, Christian, Jaylen, Ryan, Savannah, 
Harley and Gage, and a newborn great great-grandson, 
Jameson.   

The Waller’s have been supportive to the Association with 
their Patron donations every year.  In 2012 Supervisor Rutherford presented us with an opportunity 
to have full time paramedic coverage at station 12 if 
we would donate $50,000 towards the equipment and 
supplies paramedic program.  When we were lingering 
in the $40’s, the Waller’s offered a challenge that they 
would match donations to take us to our goal and it was 
exceeded. 

 

DON DAVIS 

Don Davis passed awasy on May 19, 2020 with his 
wife Beth and daughter Debbie by his side.  He was 
born on 11/14/1942.  He was raised and grew up with 
his brother Bob, and sister Jeanette (Sheets) in the early 
lemon grove days of  Upland, CA.  He often told greeat 
stories of life in the citrus groves and industry.  He 
worked for Frehaul Trailers, Upland Lemon Growers 
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Association, and then went into a partnership with his late son, Don Jr., at Agricultural Chemicals 
Marketing.  

Don had a passion for cars, building a 1929 T-Bucket Roadster and a 1934 Ford.  He was an avid 
NASCAR fan.  He spent most of his weekends at home with his family either in the garage 
woodworking or outside doing yard work.  Don’s special gifts to  their family were the grandfather 
clocks, gun cabinets, bird houses, cradles and toy boxes he built that will be passed on for 
generations.  He was a wonderful husband, a grandfather and a kind and patient man.  Don is 
survived by his wife of 57 yers, Beth and his daughter Debbie Davis of  Upland, CA and numerous 
in-laws, nieces and nephews and friends who will miss Don’s kindness and gentle nature.  

HERB ROSENZWEIG 

Herb Rosenzweig, age 76, passed of natural 
causes June 23, 2020.  Herb was a valued member 
of the Citizens on Patrol for the Fontana Sheriff’s 
Station for more than twenty years and served as 
Commander in charge for seven years.  He 
volunteered countless hours to the residents of 
this County and the mission of the Sheriff’s 
Department. 

Lieutenant Robert Boyd told us Herb embodied 
the true act of service in his everyday life.  He 
courageously served as a 1st Lieutenant in the 
United States Army in Vietnam.  He carried on 
with his service actively participating with Inland 
Valley Hope Partners which is a non-profit 
organization providing food, shelter, and support 
services to families in need.  One of Mr. 
Rosenzweig’s favorite charities was Sowing 
Seeds for Life, a non-profit organization offering 
a food bank for families in need with a special 

auxiliary side for families of veterans. 

Herb was also a member of the San Antonio Heights Association and Bob Cable, President, 
commented that he knew Herb to always attend our annual meetings and always willing to give us 
a helping hand.   Herb and his wife, Myra, loved to travel and many of us lived through his 
experiences he shared about the many cruises in their travels.  He is survived by his wife Myra, two 
daughters, two sons, and ten grandchildren. 
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SHEILA STINNETT 

Sheila Stinnett, age 77, 
passed peacefully at home 
June 26, 2020, after 
sustaining brain injuries from 
a fall a few weeks earlier.  
Born in Montreal, Canada, 
Sheila moved to San 
Francisco, where she 
received her degree as a 
Registered Nurse before 
relocating to Southern 
California.  Early in her 
career she developed a 
passion for oncology, which 
ultimately led her to UCLA 
where she served as a nurse 
manager in cancer care.  She 

returned to school, earning a Bachelor of Science in Nursing from CSU Dominguez Hills and a 
Master of Nursing from UCLA.  Sheila was an active member of Sweet Adeline’s International for 
over 50 years, singing barbershop music in various choruses throughout Southern California.  When 
she was not singing, she enjoyed exercising in the pool, knitting, cross-stitching, traveling, 
watching British procedural dramas, and spending time with her dogs, friends, and family.  Sheila 
also took pride in serving the community as a volunteer for Citizens on Patrol.  In all she did, she 
brought warmth, compassion, reliability, and was committed to getting the job done right.  She was 
always on the go, and up for a new experience.  Friends and family will remember her lighting up 
a room with her sparkling personality and equally sparkling wardrobe. 

Sheila was preceded in death by her husband, Bob Stinnett.  She will be greatly missed by her three 
younger siblings, Kevin, Martin, and Karen; her daughter Kelly; and stepchildren Susan, Christine, 
Dean, and Michelle and their children.  

___________________ 
 Our special message to the families and friends of these wonderful residents Chuck, 
Shirley, Don, Herb and Sheila - we send our deepest sympathy for your loss.  They were 
wonderful neighbors and they will always be remembered.    
   The San Antonio Heights Association and Community 
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SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS RESIDENTS HELPING OTHERS 

PAM SCHULZ SEWS 100 MASKS FOR USO 

In March I contacted Pam on another matter and she shared 
with me her latest project.  Pam, a long time resident of the 
Heights and a former San Antonio Heights Association Board 
member was busy making masks for the veterans.  Pam is a 
member of the Daughters of American Revolution which she 
became involved with while a Board Member of the SAH 
Association and her responsibilities with the group grew to 
where she could only commit to one organization.   Pam was 
always very willing to help with our projects and will still help 
us out when she can.  As our conversation ended, she asked 
me if I had gotten a mask yet and I said no, it is on my list, 
and Pam volunteered to drop a couple masks by as she was 
going my way to drop  masks off to someone else nearby.  
Photo shows Pam at her sewing machine where she made 

100+ masks (plus many more for friends and family) to be donated by the DAR to USO.    

 
JOHN & KAREN CAMPBELL, SAH RESIDENTS,  

RECEIVE GOOD DEED FROM NEIGHBOR, 
RIGO VASQUEZ & SON-IN-LAW, STEVE KNOX 

 
On March 1 John and Karen Campbell, 25-year 
residents in the Heights, had a tree company cut down 
a large liquid amber tree.  John knew he and his son-
in-law could remove the roots so had the tree cut to a 
stub.  Little did they know, but quickly realized, 
liquid amber trees have a massive root system.  That 
night Rigo Vazquez walked his dog past the Campbell 

home for the first time in all the years he has lived in the Heights, saw the struggle, and knew the 
tree was winning.  Rigo contacted his son-in-law, Steve Knox, who brought his excavator up from 
Ontario the next morning, removed the stump, and declined any type of payment.  Karen baked 
cookies and she and John delivered the fresh baked treats to both Rigo and Steve as a big thank 
you. A close friendship was made through this generous offer of help and kindness.  
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Folks GETTING A LITTLE BORED 
during the CoronaVirus Pandemic 

  
After days of pounding rain in March, 2020, 
individuals who ventured over to enjoy the 
walking trail bordering San Antonio Heights 
on the west were pleasantly surprised to see 
the Cucamonga Canyon crosswalls full of  
water.   A sight we had not seen for several 
years.   The newly cleaned and rejuveninated 
crosswalls were full after years of SAWCo’s 
multiple attempts to get approval from 
officials to have the crosswalls cleaned out so 
the water could be captured for percolation.   

If you have not visited this area, it can 
easily be reached from the gates at the 
cul-de-sacs at west 24th and 25th.  The 
area is not open to the public where the 
crosswalls are located and it has become 
necessary for SAWCo to post      “No 
Swimming or Rafting” signs to protect 
our liability.    

Oops, here comes a couple of folks with their rafts.  
They must have made a wrong turn looking for the 
beach and ended up at the deadend of West 25th.    

We might also mention the first set of signs posted 
were removed.  We will leave you with a recent 
photo of crosswalls now and we can ALL hope for 
more rain next year. 
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GAZETTE NEWSLETTER – Donna Hawthorne 
Hi Everybody,  
2020, an unusual year in many ways.  I have enjoyed living here 
since 1980 and have had the wonderful opportunity to meet so 
many of you.   In 2000, I reluctantly accepted the responsibility 
to help with advertisements for the Gazette Newsletter and 40 
years later find myself still involved in the entire process.   The 
Association’s goal has been to publish three gazettes each year 
but this year we will probably settle for this being our second and 
the next issue will most likely be mailed in January.   This could 
be a great time to recruit your help.  Maybe you have a story you 
would like to share with other residents, suggestions to improve 
the Gazette, or whatever it might be, PLEASE contact us as we 
always appreciate receiving input from the community. 

Over the years I have had the opportunity to meet so many of you by phone, at events and/or 
knowing you through your membership with the Association.  If you recently moved to the Heights, 
we welcome YOU and hope your experience here will be as fun and satisfying as ours.   Please 
consider joining the Association, attending the Annual Meeting and/or any of the events we make 
available.  This issue of the newsletter has been a challenge with no events or meetings to write 
about so we reached out to cover items that we have wanted to do for a long time – just stuff 
happening around the neighborhood that might be amusing or informational.   

We would like you to stay in touch with the Association by email – DO we have your email 
address?  If not, please contact us and we will include you on our confidential list (your email 
information will NEVER be given to anyone).   We send emails to inform residents of updates and 
notifications of what is happening in the Heights.  If you are not currently receiving emails, please 
contact the SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com to get your name added to the list.  Also, we would like 
you to check out the newly updated website www.sanantonioheights.org to learn more about the 
Association and Heights in general, or you can leave your name and phone number on the SAHA 
message phone 909.638.1673 – and someone will contact you as quickly as possible. 

Remember our seniors!  If you live near someone elderly, it would be nice if you reach out to them 
to make sure someone is connecting with them.  Seniors get very lonely sometimes and with these 
CoVid restrictions, may not have family nearby, unable to attend church or most social events, and 
they miss interacting with people.    

In March we launched www.sanantonioheights.org,  an updated website designed by Lisa 
Petschow.  Please check it out and we hope you will find it useful to locate information about 
events, meetings, etc.  
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A Few Fun “Photos”  From around the Heights 
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SAVE THE DATE 
San Antonio Heights Association 

29th Annual Meeting 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2020 

6:30 pm Snacks/Visiting & 7:00 pm Meeting 

Life Bible Fellowship Church  
2426 North Euclid Avenue, Upland 

 
If we need to cancel the Meeting due to restrictions of CoVid-19 we will notify you by Mail, 
Email or Website.  If you have questions or need additional information, please contact 
SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com or leave a message on SAHA Message Phone 909 638-1673  
  

__________________________________________ 
 

SAN ANTONIO WATER COMPANY  

INTERESTED IN BUYING MORE WATER SHARES  
As you all know from time to time there are inactive dormant shares 
that become available and are sold at SAWCO scheduled auctions.  If 
you are interested in additional shares, you can watch for these notices 
as they are mailed to all shareholders.  SAWCO also keeps a list of 
shareholders who have shares available for purchase and you can obtain 
that information from SAWCO.   

In addition, the Association maintains a list of shareholders and/or names of interested 
individuals in buying shares and we can make this information available to you if you contact us 
at SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com or leave a message at (909) 638-1673.  Currently we have 
three individuals who have a total of 1.50 shares that can be purchased as .25 share or .50 
share.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Add - Logo 132nd (used on last Gazette 
 
 
 

We can also be found on Facebook: 
http://www.facebook.com SAHBulletinBoard 

or Follow us on Twitter@SAHBoard 
Email: SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com 

Website: SanAntonioHeights@gmail.com 
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P.O. Box 1438
Upland, California 91785
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We can also be found on Facebook: 
http://www.facebook.com SAHBulletinBoard 
or Follow us on Twitter: twitter@SAHBoard 

WE WANT you to be added to San Antonio Heights Association 
OFFICIAL Email Notification List! 

Email us at SAHBulletinBoard@gmail.com 


